
 

 

 

COMHAIRLE    CHONTAE    LIATROMA 

 
 

 
Áras an Chontae 

Carrick on Shannon 
 

Tuesday, 12 January 2021 
 

Cathaoirleach agus Gach Ball of Carrick on Shannon Municipal District, 
COMHAIRLE CHONTAE LIATROMA. 

 
A Chara, 
 
A meeting of Carrick on Shannon Municipal District will take place on Monday, 18 January 
2021 at 10.00 am Via MS Teams for the purpose of transacting the business set out on the 
Agenda hereunder.  
 
You are hereby invited to attend. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mairead Shanley 
Meetings Administrator 
Email: mshanley@leitrimcoco.ie 

 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
1.   Adoption of Minutes 14th December 2020 (Pages 1 - 18) 

 
 

Notice of Motions 
 

2.   Motion from Councillor Des Guckian: 
 
That the illegal and wrong procedure at our 14 December 2020 Meeting RE Item 2 on the 
Agenda ( CEO ‘s Report To Undertake a Public Realm Improvement Scheme in Mohill and To 
Modify the curtilage/ front boundary of St Mary’s Church Wall), be revisited by us today and 
all relevant facts be revealed about the true extent of this Scheme and that we be given an 
undertaking as to whether, or not, it conforms to all Planning Laws , both National and 
European. 
 
 



 

 

3.   Motion from Councillor Des Guckian: 
 
That District Engineer, Darragh O’Boyle, be asked to explain the following. This refers to the 
erection of signs directing the public along the alleyway from Flynn’s Field car park, in 
Carrick-on-Shannon, to an exit point between Ivan Keaney’s shop and Frank Heslin’s shop on 
Bridge St. These signs state “ACCESS TO BRIDGE ST”. The status of this alley was a private 
residential alley, with a gate that was locked at night. Under whose authority was this status 
changed, without due procedure or CPO?. Residents in the Archway Apartments, and in 
properties very close by, do not seem to have been consulted. It is of great concern to them 
that the lighting for the alley is not fixed and just not working. Will the Co Council take 
responsibility for all the dangers arising ? 
 
4.   Motion from Councillor Sean McGowan: 
 
I ask Mr Darragh O Boyle, Area Engineer to immediately carry out surface repairs to the 
Cornagillagh (Wood) Road No. L–5623-0. The surface is ravelling in certain areas, and to 
include the road, in this year’s roadwork’s programme. 
 
5.   Motion from Councillor Sean McGowan: 
 
I ask the Director has there been any update from the HSE regarding the provision of an 
Ophthalmic service in the new Medical Centre which is due to open shortly in Carrick on 
Shannon. This service was previously in Carrick before it was moved to Sligo University 
Hospital. 
 
6.   Motion from Councillor Finola Armstrong McGuire; 
 
I ask that the new Car Park, currently free to park in Carrick Centre, remains free to public 
until such time as street works are completely finished in Main St. and St. Georges Terrace 
areas and that when considered for charges it would give 2 hours free parking at all times. 
 
7.   Motion from Councillor Finola Armstrong McGuire; 
 
I ask that the issue of safety in walking from outlying residential areas of our towns is 
reassessed immediately and that salting is conducted on pathways as well as roads as soon 
as possible. 
 
8.   Motion from Councillor Paddy Farrell 
 
I ask district engineer Darragh O Boyle to look at ways of calming traffic coming from Carrick 
on Shannon to Leitrim village.  The speed of traffic approaching the hill of Tullylannon is very 
dangerous especially heavy goods vehicles.  Residents in the nearby housing estates of Cois 
Abhainne and Holly park have expressed serious concerns for the safety of both pedestrians 
and drivers in the area because of the speed at which vehicles approach the village.   
 
 
 



 

 

9.   Motion from Councillor Paddy Farrell 
 
I would like to provide grit boxes at the hill of Kiltoghert graveyard and the hill beside it at 
Faheymore. 
 
10.   Motion from Councillor Enda Stenson: 
 
Any update on Lis Cara , any progress on the eventual Taking in Charge here? 
 
11.   Motion from Councillor Enda Stenson: 
 
There is six weeks left to end of hedge cutting season.   
Could areas where landowners are no longer able to work holdings, be trimmed back.  Most 
landowners have excellent work done.  There are a few dangerous areas which should be 
dealt with by March 1st. 
 


